LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP
One Stop Shop

Longshaw Drive

Little Hulton

27th October, 2005


Meeting commenced:
4.00 p.m.
"
ended:
5.20 p.m. 

PRESENT:
Councillor Devine - in the Chair

Councillors E. Burgoyne, Lindley, Miller, Smyth and Witkowski


Angie Taylor - Neighbourhood Manager


Kevin Keech – Housing Services

Claire Edwards - Committee Administrator

31.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Lewis and Andy Sutcliffe.

32.
MINUTES OF THE POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP – 15th SEPTEMBER, 2005
The minutes of the meeting of the Political Executive Group held on 15th September, 2005, were approved as a correct record.

33.
MATTERS ARISING
(a) Minute 19 – Crime and Disorder – Licensing
Angie Taylor reported that a letter had been prepared and was to be sent to the Leader of the Council and Hazel Blears, MP in the near future, informing them that the proposal to introduce legislation to prohibit persons under 18 years of age soliciting the purchase of alcohol was supported by the Political Executive Group.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(b) Minute 21 – Community Committee Venue
Angie Taylor reported that (i) a room had been provisionally booked at Salford College, Walkden Road, for the next meeting of the Community Committee, and (ii) she would be visiting the venue prior to the booking being confirmed in order to ensure that the room was suitable for a Community Committee meeting.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(c) Minute 23(b) – Quarry Pond Road
It was noted that a report from Andy Sutcliffe regarding the work that was being undertaken in the above area had not yet been circulated to Members of the Political Executive Group.

Reference was made to an email from Groundwork, that Councillor Smyth had mentioned at the previous meeting, which had related to the possibility of a certain type of hedge being located in the area.

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Smyth forward the above email to Members of the Political Executive Group.

(d) WITHDRAWAL OF EDUCATION WELFARE OFFICER – FREE SCHOOL MEALS
It was noted that, following the withdrawal of the Education Welfare Officer post dealing with free school meals from the Little Hulton area, cases were being referred by telephone and email.

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Smyth pursue the above matter with the Director of Education and Leisure.

34. MINUTES OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE – 26TH SEPTEMBER, 2005
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee held on 26th September, 2005, be noted.

35. MATTERS ARISING
(a)
Minute 45(b)(ii) – Local Democracy Week
RESOLVED:
THAT the Political Executive Group’s congratulations to all those who had been involved in the organisation of the above event, which had been very successful, be recorded.


(b)
Minute 55 – Funding to Repair Roof at Bridgewater Youth Centre
Angie Taylor reported that mainstream youth service funding had been allocated towards the repair of the roof at Bridgewater Youth Centre.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

36. STOCK OPTIONS
Kevin Keech reported on the Housing Options Review and indicated that, following the consultation exercise that had been taking place over the last 18 months, the plan recommended by the Housing Options Steering Group for the Salford West area, (which included Little Hulton, Walkden and Worsley; Swinton and Pendlebury; Eccles, Barton and Winton; and Irlam and Cadishead), was a Local Housing Company.

Kevin Keech informed Members that (a) the recommendations that had been made by the Housing Options Steering Group had been approved by the government, (b) a Steering Group, consisting of four Elected Members and four Tenant Representatives was to be formed in each of the four areas, and (c) Local Forums would also be set up, which could be attended by any interested parties.

Reference was made to (i) the need for the membership of the Steering Group to be representative of the five wards in the Little Hulton, Walkden and Worsley area, (ii) the importance of communicating effectively with the local community, (iii) the need to ensure that sufficient notice was given in respect of future meeting dates, and (iv) the possibility of visits being arranged for Elected Members and tenants to similar organisations that had been formed in other areas.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that Councillors E. Burgoyne and Lindley each declared an interest with regard to this item due to their membership of the NPHL Parent Board.



(2) THAT the information and comments be noted.



(3) THAT Kevin Keech be thanked for his attendance at the meeting.

37. CRIME AND DISORDER
(a) Joint Operation - Benefits Agency/Police/Probation Service/Local Bus Companies
Angie Taylor reported that (i) a joint operation had recently been undertaken by the Benefits Agency, Police, Probation Service and local bus companies which had involved spot checks being carried out on buses in the area, (ii) the operation had identified a number of people making fraudulent benefit claims, truants and people in breach of their bail conditions, etc.

RESOLVED:
THAT statistics with regard to the results of the above operation be provided at the next meeting.

(b) Bulrush Close/Blackleach
Angie Taylor referred to the serious problems involving anti social behaviour that had taken place in the above area and reported that (i) work had been undertaken with two social landlords on the estate in relation to the problems and two residents meetings had taken place, (ii) the Youth Outreach Team had started to engage with some of the young people in the area and some positive progress had been made, (iii) some of the problem tenants had now moved away from the estate, and (iv) the social landlords were funding two CCTV

cameras which would link into the City’s existing CCTV system.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Political Executive Group’s thanks to all those who had been involved in the work that had been undertaken in the above area be recorded.




(2) THAT arrangements be made, where possible, for the appropriate authority to be notified of the arrival of a problem tenant in their area.

(c) Birch Road
Angie Taylor reported that a number of young people living in the above area, whose anti social behaviour orders had now expired, had recently begun to cause problems again and a meeting of the various agencies involved was to be held on 1st November, 2005.

RESOLVED:
THAT an update regarding the above matter be provided at the next meeting of the Political Executive Group.

(d) Closure of Play Areas
Reference was made to the recent closure of play areas in the Mount Skip and Greenheys areas due to vandalism.  Angie Taylor reported that images of individuals had been picked up by the CCTV camera and attempts were being made to enhance the photographs.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(e) Buses
Angie Taylor referred to incidents that had taken place in previous years which had involved fireworks being thrown at buses, and reported that she had recently met with Andy Sutcliffe to discuss the support that could be offered to the local bus companies on and around Bonfire Night.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

38. COMMUNITY COMMITTEE – 28TH NOVEMBER, 2005
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the following items be included on the agenda for the meeting of the Community Committee, to be held on 28th November, 2005:-

· Audit of activities provided for young people,

· Traffic arrangements – turning right facility into and out of the Tesco car park,

· Budget consultation,

· Community Action Plan,

· Letter from Paul Goggins, M.P. thanking those that had been involved with his visit to the area on 6th October, 2005,

· UK Coal (this meeting or next one?)




(2) THAT any ideas for items to be included on the agenda for the next

meeting of the Community Committee be forwarded to Angie Taylor at the earliest opportunity.

39. MINISTERIAL VISIT – DAVID BLUNKETT AND TESSA JOWELL
Angie Taylor informed Members that David Blunkett and Tessa Jowell would be visiting the area on 7th November, 2005.

RESOLVED:
THAT 
the information be noted.

40. GARDEN WASTE RECYCLING SCHEME – WALKDEN SOUTH
It was reported that a number of residents without gardens had received bins for the garden waste recycling scheme that was operating in Walkden South.

RESOLVED:
THAT Angie Taylor follow up the above matter.

41. APPOINTMENT OF LINK MEMBER
RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Devine be re-appointed as Link Member in respect of the Little Hulton and Walkden Political Executive Group.

42. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Political Executive Group would be held on Thursday 26th January, 2006 at the One Stop Shop, Longshaw Drive, Little Hulton, commencing at 4.00 p.m.
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